
Dear Interested Party: 
 
Thank you for your participation in SDG&E’s 2017 GTSR RFO.  Based on careful review of GTSR, SDG&E 
believes the GTSR program will benefit from a modification to the commercial operation date (COD) 
term in the PPA (PPA Section 3.9.c.(i)).  SDG&E would like to remove the last sentence of this term, 
thereby striking the restriction on the earliest date a project may achieve COD.   
 

COD.  Seller shall cause the Project to achieve the Commercial Operation Date by the Guaranteed 
Commercial Operation Date, unless extended in accordance with Section 3.9(c)(ii).  The 
Commercial Operation Date shall not occur earlier than six (6) months prior to the Guaranteed 
Commercial Operation Date. 

If you believe this modification would be beneficial for your project, SDG&E will allow you to submit new 
offer variations allowing any COD date before the guaranteed commercial operation date (GCOD) (which 
still must occur within 36 months as outlined in the RFO protocol and PPA). If you already submitted 
offers, all of your original offers will remain intact and binding.  In the event SDG&E selected a variation 
with an earlier COD, the original bid would no longer be binding.  SDG&E will consider all new offers 
submitted, provided the offer variation is received in PowerAdvocate by Friday, May 19, 2017, at 12:00 
p.m. PPT.  
 
Please note that because of this change, SDG&E will push remaining milestones in its RFO schedule back 
two weeks. Please see the website for the new schedule dates. 
 
Please let us know if you have any questions or comments and make sure to cc the IE, 
hjudd@acciongroup.com, on all communications. 
 
Regards, 
SDG&E GTSR RFO Team 
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